Alekka Fullerton

Subject: FW: Public Comment - 1/3/17 BA Meeting

From: Thom Ely [mailto:akthome@yahoo.com]

Sent: Tuesday, January 03, 2017 12:16 PM

To: Julie Cozzi <jcozzi@haines.ak.us>

Cc: Tresham Gregg <tgregg@haines.ak.us>; Mike Case <mcase@haines.ak.us>; Margaret Friedenauer
<mfriedenauer@haines.ak.us>; Heather Lende <hlende@haines.ak.us>; Tom Morphet
<tmorphet@haines.ak.us>; Ron Jackson <rjackson@haines.ak.us>; Jan Hill <jhill@haines.ak.us>
Subject: Public Comment - 1/3/17 BA Meeting

Dear Borough Assembly and Mayor,

Please insure that every penny of legal expense incurred by the Borough to defend the
Planning Commissions decision to deny a conditional use permit for a heliport to Big Salmon
Ventures is repaid by the company. This was their third attempt to force this permit in this
neighborhood, which has caused considerable expense to the Borough that goes far beyond the
current bill.

Regarding the next Borough manager hire I believe at this time that it would be best to hire
an interim manager that has education and experience with municipal administration and
oversight. Someone local that knows what the job entails.

We need to take our time on the next "permanent" hire and do a thorough vetting of the hiring
process. Shuffling current staff from their positions to handle this roll is not a good idea.
Thanks for the opportunity to comment on two very important issues facing our community.

Regards,
Thom Ely



